Dear Wentworth Families,

Welcome to the November 2023 edition of our Family Newsletter. This newsletter features
an upcoming Q&A panel with faculty and deans, important dates, campus resources, and
information about signing up for emergency alerts.

As we are near the end of the semester and things get busier for your student, we
encourage you to check in with them and remind them of our support resources, including
the Success Studio and the Center for Wellness.

For additional family resources and information, please visit our family resources
webpage, which is periodically updated with new information and opportunities.

Faculty Q&A Panel for Families

On Thursday, November 16, at 5pm Eastern Time, we will host a Q&A panel with several
faculty members and deans. Join to learn more about the academic experience, hear tips
for the best ways for students to communicate for their professors, and to ask any
questions you may have.

The panel will be held on Zoom. Meeting info is below and you can click here to
register to receive a reminder next week.

Meeting ID: 858 7618 7039

Meeting Passcode: 978068

Meeting Link: https://wentworth.zoom.us/j/858761870397?
pwd=dnZQT1RnZzBoNStleUZJTkdORGIIUT09

Upcoming Important Dates

November 22-26: Thanksgiving break, no classes
December 1: Spring semester tuition bill due
December 11-14: Final exams

December 15: Residence halls close

January 7-8: Residence halls re-open
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January 9: Spring semester classes start

Updates and Reminders

Connections, Referrals, Support, and Advocacy: The Dean of Students Office aims to
reduce barriers to student success by providing financial hardship support, by helping
students get connected directly to specific offices on campus, and by working one-on-one
with students to help them navigate through challenges they may experiencing while at
school.

Spring Semester Bill: The spring 2024 semester EBIll is online now and is due
December 1. If your student has not added you as an authorized user to pay the EBiIll,
they can do so by following the instructions on this page.

Emergency Alert Sign-Ups: Want to receive the same text alerts that your student
receives in the event of an emergency on or near campus? You can sign up by texting
WITALERT to 226787.

Residence Halls Winter Schedule: The residence halls will remain open during the
Thanksgiving holiday and will close at 4pm on December 15, 2023. Students should plan
to leave the residence halls 24 hours after their last final, or by 4pm on December 15th -
whichever comes first. Residence halls will re-open for the spring semester on January
7th and 8th - more information for move-in will be shared in December.

Spring 2024 Housing: Students not currently living on campus who wish to live on
campus this upcoming Spring 2024 semester should visit their myHousing_portal to submit
their housing agreement and $500 housing down-payment. These are due by Monday,
December 4, 2023, 4:00pm ET. Housing selection will take place after Fall final exams.

MBTA Semester Pass: Discounted MBTA semester passes are now on sale, with a
purchase deadline of December 10. These passes offer a 15% discount compared to
purchasing monthly passes for January-April and are intended for students who commute
to and from campus at least four days per week.

2024-2025 FAFSA: The Department of Education is working on several changes to make
federal aid more streamlined accessible for students and families, with eligibility for federal
financial aid expanding. The 2024-2025 FAFSA determines your financial aid eligibility for
the fall 2024, spring 2025, and summer 2025 terms. It will be available starting in
December and we will continue to update you as additional information becomes
available.


https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmx.technolutions.net%2Fss%2Fc%2Fgsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdAn8leRh9G-zvBEdRuT1FATnQxABIp6jV198fVSCKxWHE4GtKP9ZhBhAOi1ONtHKhg%2F41h%2FptM6aitTQAuy0dvNNA3iag%2Fh3%2F-djTza1a0fZ48efqMcxKpC_dMt_MKK0AEzzbAblIEuI&data=05%7C01%7Cquigleyb%40wit.edu%7C795a55490b3e49b92b9508dbeaa013b0%7C2af16cc576494528bc4d3d9b6f64c066%7C0%7C1%7C638361745469417447%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kkeWdeRDN2OPLuXYD95%2FRhQgBHIewVYN3H0Lw91oUE0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmx.technolutions.net%2Fss%2Fc%2Fgsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdJ-p5ERHy_Rd-vZjiPcMocRFPQNybgtcWHbAGBMgU8eG7-fMYQAMG5oQ396pGx7tOw%2F41h%2FptM6aitTQAuy0dvNNA3iag%2Fh4%2FfJJ3JO-winzKqK4PVI7cBCjlbgXwZHhrq6JUcCI6rw0&data=05%7C01%7Cquigleyb%40wit.edu%7C795a55490b3e49b92b9508dbeaa013b0%7C2af16cc576494528bc4d3d9b6f64c066%7C0%7C1%7C638361745469417447%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fUDJueNtAVvo7xGD%2FBFMRIxceOP%2Fd9MFtdDPXMw%2FYQM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmx.technolutions.net%2Fss%2Fc%2Fgsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdP64sAVFUb-iNUEsB9z9nd6GAldLIs6k7fv3LrvA7cptcn1q_lBp4grdPlCNFyVDz5IdiM9MlA1CvvM7u_vxKl0%2F41h%2FptM6aitTQAuy0dvNNA3iag%2Fh5%2FJuhlDlFkiyKbXEfswikBt0CZ3t_t7Ghq438AoF1CKsE&data=05%7C01%7Cquigleyb%40wit.edu%7C795a55490b3e49b92b9508dbeaa013b0%7C2af16cc576494528bc4d3d9b6f64c066%7C0%7C1%7C638361745469417447%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BgsA5LEbPf4Q35Ut1DotILp4xYcChKNgnQRzLOVvEsI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmx.technolutions.net%2Fss%2Fc%2Fgsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdP64sAVFUb-iNUEsB9z9nd4CrY-0jPT40VwzUj9vTsC5AaTUUrYtmdrljyvmLWkGSsMBx9fzFxz4OiweKSZwW1RXcpy7D0Ks88QLu0wIL_fYt5YOcrujiq7lSjMfLaYfmg%2F41h%2FptM6aitTQAuy0dvNNA3iag%2Fh6%2FCjLIkUPZiximuaeJJeib8AKgUIB2g2ChIMnraFHzRh8&data=05%7C01%7Cquigleyb%40wit.edu%7C795a55490b3e49b92b9508dbeaa013b0%7C2af16cc576494528bc4d3d9b6f64c066%7C0%7C1%7C638361745469417447%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CGbtk65ga%2BcDz%2BZR9i2m96WyD1TPtihWmS94GVXbbiY%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmx.technolutions.net%2Fss%2Fc%2Fgsby7xed_Q9kJKoUKuDGdD70S5ZuSi5ogCPi0F-3xjnBwMXouDDQt7y7zkvmceCWdCb4gpdg_bkNnaeTWH6ckjvExNm48vfU5d91G-ZkRX8%2F41h%2FptM6aitTQAuy0dvNNA3iag%2Fh7%2FwGS-Y8hYpTUcPBUKWDjRRmVRGGfYh2Q3ZSsbY8UyZm0&data=05%7C01%7Cquigleyb%40wit.edu%7C795a55490b3e49b92b9508dbeaa013b0%7C2af16cc576494528bc4d3d9b6f64c066%7C0%7C1%7C638361745469417447%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GssCLm14wlILX1923u8c4RjNl%2Bqi2eBGB1Fc0CJ4mBo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmx.technolutions.net%2Fss%2Fc%2FBQM-IylQKwVhFDmSUz94JN8p745SJftnW1lwdY17ZLjcG0iDtEqN44dFGkLNBifw%2F41h%2FptM6aitTQAuy0dvNNA3iag%2Fh8%2FebxdqpE_5ZSlxJ11HWnXJVzBZcg4QViKDSDMSGT4kHU&data=05%7C01%7Cquigleyb%40wit.edu%7C795a55490b3e49b92b9508dbeaa013b0%7C2af16cc576494528bc4d3d9b6f64c066%7C0%7C1%7C638361745469417447%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=R%2BpQgM68ezpLqm6wwhUKpAvC4BtGhVAQUJEuLUNPb0Q%3D&reserved=0

News and Events

Leopard Spot: Check out Leopard Spot to see a calendar of social and educational
events your student can participate in, as well a list of all of our clubs and organizations.

Women's Volleyball Playoffs: Women's Volleyball is the #1 seed in the CCC playoffs and
hosts the winner of the #4 vs #5 seed game on Thursday, November 9, at 6pm in Tansey
Gym. Come to campus or tune in online to support the Leopards!

Leadership Conference: Wentworth Leadership Institute hosted a Student Leadership
Conference. The 1 day conference was open to all Wentworth students and provided the
opportunity for students to learn more about leadership through various workshops.

Family Weekend Photos: Check out photos from a fun Family Weekend. We enjoyed
having many of you on campus!

Colleges of the Fenway Dining: From food trucks to weekly events, COF Dining is
bringing more variety and options to campus. To learn more about campus dining, visit our
website or follow COF Dining on Facebook and Instagram @EatAtCOF.

A Note from Student Affairs Leadership

Greetings Families,

It has been wonderful to see the students settling into the academic year. The displays
across campus highlighting academic work are inspiring to see. It has been refreshing to
witness so many students attending programs all across campus, whether it be cheering
on the Leopards through athletic events or attending one of the over 200 programs offered
this Fall. In our time at Wentworth, participation in activities is at an all-time high. We know
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that engagement is vital to academic success activities because it creates another
connection on campus and opportunities to collaborate with peers.

We are also approaching ‘crunch time’ when final papers and project deadlines approach.
Your students may be less available than at the start of the year. Students spend more
time in study groups, the library, or the studio this time of year. If your student expresses
that things on campus are busy with their academic work, it would be great to remind them
of the many available resources. We always encourage students to connect with their
faculty to review concepts or ask for feedback on their work. And Success Studio is their
go-to for advising and tutoring help.

We invite you all to reach out to us at dos@wit.edu if you have any questions regarding
your student’s experience. Your student’s success in and out of the classroom is important
to us. We welcome opportunities to partner with you to support their time at Wentworth.

With this being the last newsletter of the Fall semester, we wanted to take this opportunity
to wish you all a happy and healthy holiday season and enjoy the time with your students
while they are home for winter break.

Take care,

Courtney McKenna
Vice President for Student Affairs

Jenn Kosses, Ed.D.
Dean of Students

Our next newsletter will be sent out in January. In the meantime, please reach out to Brian
Quigley, Director of Transitions and Family Engagement at quigleyb@wit.edu or 617-989-
4163 with any questions.

Sincerely,
Center for Student Life

Wentworth Institute of Technology
Center for Student Life
550 Huntington Avenue
Boston, MA 02115
617-989-4702
Email: studentlife@wit.edu
Web: wit.edu
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